OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 22 August 2011
PROJECT- The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- ASAP
Description of the problem- TDA is planning to dewater gatewell 17B to plate the orifices and remove the VBS.  They believe they may have found a way to reduce the likelihood of fish mortality during the dewatering and would like FPOM concurrence.
On 17 August 2011, gatewell 17A water level was lowered to install an orifice plate on one 6” orifice.  In the following order, a bulkhead was installed, rollergate removed and sluiceway lowered. Orifice backflow during this time (<1/2hour) resulted in the following mortalities of 1 steelhead, 1 sucker and 3 shad. They were observed on top of the bulkhead. Fish in this area are not normally observed and access is difficult.

On 23 August, TDA maintenance plans to dewater unit gatewell 17B to do the same work (plate the orifice and remove the VBS).  Gatewell 17B has two 14" orifices.  Gatewell 17A had one 6" orifice.  17B has the potential of losing many more adult fish if done the same way. 
Proposed options are;

Option 1- Dewater same way and take our chances.

Option 2 (Preferred)- Take sluiceway down before dewatering.  This requires 5 - 6 hours. 

Option 3- Postpone work until another time, which could be another 5 years for the next overhaul. We'd like to get the VBSs out now.

Type of outage required- The Project normally takes the ITS down for about 30 - 60 minutes prior to dewatering gatewells. 

Option 1- no change to normal procedures.

Option 2- ITS is down for 5 - 6 hours instead of 30 - 60 minutes.

Option 3- no outage at this time, though this will be an issue down the road.
Impact on facility operation- 

Option 1- No additional impact on the facility operation.
Option 2- the ITS will be down for 5 - 6 hours.  The orifices will be plated during that time.  This will likely decrease the risk of having to salvage fish from the scrollcase.
Option 3- no impact until later in the future.
Length of time for repairs- estimated to be about 5 - 6 hours.
Expected impacts on fish passage- 
Option 1- Impacts are unknown but may be similar or greater than those reported in MFR 110818 TDA Unit 17 scroll case steelhead mortality.doc
Option 2- The five hour outage would result in a potential loss of about 13 sub-yearlings.  This estimate is based on the JDA SMF index of approximately 50,000 subs/week, with sluiceway passage estimated at 7%, the sluiceway outage estimated at 5 hours, and the 12% survival difference between turbine and sluiceway. 
Option 3- This option will delay the impacts on fish and fish passage, but these issues will still need to be dealt with at that later date.
Comments from agencies

NOAA- (via phone call) Fredricks said he would like to see the VBS out as soon as possible.  He said this work should be done before the end of spill, while more fish are still passing through the spillway instead of the turbines.  He is ok with Option 2.
CRITFC- -----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 22, 2011 4:43 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination- TDA gatewell 17B dewater

Not really excited about this, we also have overshoot adults and the ITS is better than turbines, that being said, if they want to try this mid day and do what they can to minimize the time as much as possible, I will not scream too much.  Will defer to NOAA if they have strong objections.  Can this work be done later.....  Say mid September when both adults and juv numbers decline....  That would be my preferred option.  Next I would say do they really think there is a big risk doing it they way they were.  I believe is was two sockeye adults, most if not all of them should be done, and adult numbers are pretty low right now so the main impact would be juv's.  All said and done, 1) do later in season, 2) stay will option one unless there is real concern about negative impacts beyond what I have seen, and 3) lastly go forward with extended ITS outage as long as NOAA does not object.  hope that helps.  tom 

TDA Fisheries- -----Original Message-----
From: Cordie, Robert P NWP 
Sent: Tuesday, August 23, 2011 8:18 AM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP; lort@critfc.org
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination- TDA gatewell 17B dewater (UNCLASSIFIED)

We'll plan to go forward the sluiceway outage. 

Tom, I'll try to answer couple of your questions; There was a steelhead mort in 17A in addition to the sockeye morts a month ago. This confirmed our assumption that backflow through the orifice is pulling in fish from the sluiceway. 17A (steelhead mort) and 17C (2 sockeye morts) each have a 6" orifice. 17B has two 14" orifices (from STS testing days), thus potential of pulling in a lot more fish. We explored a bunch of other alternatives in the procedures and the best option for completing the job was taking the sluiceway out longer. The other option was to postpone the work (plating orifices and removing VBS) for another 5 yrs. Now that we know about this issue, we can try to plan the outage during the non passage season. But we didn't get it figured out until halfway through the job.

I can explain more at next FPOM if needed.  BC

Final results- The Project will go forward with the work as coordinated.  The date has slipped to 24 August instead of 23 August.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

